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REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Rempstone Parish Council held in Rempstone Village Hall at 7.30pm on Tuesday 17th January 2023.
Present: Cllr R Gower (Chair), Cllr W Pearson (Vice Chair), Cllr N Dalton, Cllr M Hunter, Cllr Johnson and Cllr J Santoro
Also in attendance:  Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council), Rushcliffe Borough Cllr Reg Adair, Nottinghamshire County Cllr John Cottee and 3 members of the public.
1. Apologies for Absence
No apologies. Cllr Lovett had resigned from the Parish Council since the last meeting. Cllr Lovett wrote to the Council to express thanks to her fellow councillors, the clerk, Cllr Adair and Cllr Cottee.
2. Declaration of Interests
None.


3. Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 15th November 2022
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 15th November 2022 were accepted by the Council as a true and accurate representation of the meeting and signed by Cllr Gower.
4. Borough and County Council Matters

Cllr Cottee provided an update on County Council matters including the County Council’s budget for 2023/24. There will be a 2% increase for adult social care and a 2.8% increase for the County Council. Cllr Cottee noted that the Council had been able to balance the books without cutting services. There was no update on the funding bid for Zouch bridge. Cllr Adair provided an update on Borough Council matters including the upcoming elections, council tax increases for 2023/24, the fire service provision in West Bridgford, planning and the airport modernisation programme.
5. Highways and Traffic

The Police had provided prices to purchase equipment for Community Speedwatch. It was noted that the speed problem in the village had diminished since the installation of the average speed cameras on Ashby Road and the weight restriction on Zouch bridge has been imposed. It was agreed to approach neighbouring parishes to see if there would be any interest in sharing equipment. The Council agreed to revisit this in May. A resident reported large potholes on Ashby Road close to the Rempstone Road junction and the Leake Lane junction, Cllr Adair agreed to follow these up.
6. Wysall Lane Bench
The bench has now been installed. The Parish Council expressed thanks to the residents who have made donations and the Borough and County Councillors who have provided funding to cover the costs. There is a small surplus left which will be used for chippings to put in front of the bench in the Spring.
7. The National Rehabilitation Centre Update

The clerk had contacted the NRC but the next update newsletter was not available yet. 
8. Steam Engine Signs for Significant Events 
Cllr Johnson had prepared a proposal, some thought was still needed around design, style and size and how it could be implemented. The Council discussed the proposal and concluded that the theme of a traction engine is good as an identity for the village, however, the focus this year should be on the Coronation and therefore the Council agreed to revisit this next year.
9. Village Emergency Telephone System
Following the defibrillator session held in the Village Hall the Volunteer Emergency Telephone System (VETS) was discussed. The system allows an individual to dial one number to simultaneously contact a number of volunteers in the village who are able to offer assistance in the event of an emergency, such as if the defibrillator is needed or someone has a fall or injury. The annual cost of the system is £120. The Council agreed to pursue this further by assessing interest through the newsletter and email list and agreed to consider at the next meeting.
Cllr Adair and Cllr Cottee left the meeting.
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10. Planning
No new applications. There is currently an open consultation for the LDO at the power station site, the Parish Council had commented on this last year and agreed not to submit a further comment.
11. Finance
(a) Payments 

The payments below were accepted by the Council. 
	Date
	Type
	Reason
	Payee
	Amount

	04.12.2022
	DD
	Bank Charges Dec 4
	HSBC
	£5.00

	09.12.2022
	Transfer
	Wysall Lane Bench
	Trueline Midlands Ltd
	£1,892.57

	24.12.2022
	Transfer
	Q3 Salary
	R Hague
	£1,186.38

	04.01.2023
	DD
	Bank Charges Jan 4
	HSBC
	£5.00

	12.01.2023
	DD
	Website
	Freeola
	£12.56

	17.01.2023
	Transfer
	Lamp Post Poppies
	R Hague (Royal British Legion)
	£100.00

	17.01.2023
	Transfer
	Hall Hire - 17 Jan
	Rempstone VH
	£30.00


(b) Bank Reconciliation

The bank reconciliation had been circulated ahead of the meeting and was accepted by the Council. 
(c) Draft Budget/Precept

The Parish Council agreed to request a precept of £8240, this represents an increase of 41.4%. This has become necessary to increase the reserves level to the recommended amount. In monetary terms a precept of £8240 represents an increase from £27.70 to £39.18 on a band D property and still represents one of the lowest precepts when comparing similar sized parishes in Rushcliffe.

Following the resignation on Cllr Annalise Lovett it was agreed that Cllr Wilf Pearson would become a banking signatory for the Parish Council’s bank account held with HSBC.

12. Correspondence
(a) 
Town and Parish Forum – 16th March 2023
Cllr Gower and the clerk to attend.
(b)
Low Carbon and Sustainable Design Supplementary Planning Document Consultation
It was agreed not to submit a comment.
(c) Greater Nottingham Strategic Plan – Preferred Approach Consultation
It was agreed not to submit a comment.

(d) Election – Prospective Candidate Briefing Session – 1st March 2023

Current and prospective councillors can book a place directly with Rushcliffe Borough Council for this online session. More information can be obtained from the clerk.
13. Open Session

A resident noted that he had still seen large HGVs using Zouch bridge.
A resident asked if there was still a media campaign planned for the report on the proposed declassification of the A6006.
14. Councillor Reports and Next Agenda Items
· All allotments have tenants, payment for 2023 has been received from all but one tenant.

· The clerk read out a letter from the Rights of Way Officer regarding footpath 6 and 7.
· Cllr Johnson thanked village residents for their generosity with huge amount of donations for the baby and food banks in the run up to Christmas.
· Cllr Dalton thanked the volunteers who had put up the village Christmas tree.
Cllr Gower expressed thanks to Cllr Lovett for her 15yrs of service on the Parish Council.

Next agenda items include: Volunteer Emergency Telephone System and CCTV Maintenance.
15. Date of Next Meeting 
Tuesday 14th March 2023 – Annual Parish Meeting & Parish Council Meeting 
Cllr Gower thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9.03pm.​​​

